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Learning and Teaching Committee is invited to note the following items from the meeting of Curriculum Sub-Committee on 13 October 2010:
1.
Matters Arising from the Minutes
.1
Minute 10/23 – Effectiveness of Curriculum Sub-Committee

(a) The PVC(T) reported on discussions with senior management concerning the Chairship of the Sub-Committee. Senior management had been pleased with the Sub-Committee’s activities and its stewardship by the Chair, but had felt that it was unreasonable for an individual to carry such responsibility indefinitely. It was a critical role that should be shared on a rotating basis by senior academics across the University who had knowledge of the University’s academic quality processes and experience in programme development. It was noted that the functioning of the Sub-Committee under the new University structure would need to be determined and with this a mechanism for selecting the Chair. The current Chair expressed his willingness to continue in office if it was considered to be beneficial in maintaining some stability during the impending period of great change.

(b)  It was noted that a firm timescale on the migration to the Content Management System was not yet available, but that the Academic Registry Web Officer was hoping to create a ‘programme proposal’ guide on the existing website to assist users whilst the new website was being developed, and to allow the testing of some principles prior to the CMS website coming online.

.2
Minute 10/25 – MSc International Politics: New Programme Proposals

(a)
It was noted that the proposal had been withdrawn.

(b)
It was noted that it was not possible to prevent editing of the standard sub-headings in the ILO field of module specifications as this was a text field.

2.
Curriculum Sub-Committee and the New Organisational Structure

.1
The Sub-Committee was informed that one of the Working Groups established to assist in the implementation of the new University structure was for Teaching and Learning matters and the Group had recently discussed the possible role of the ADTs within the new School structure. A copy of the draft Terms of Reference for the 10 new School ADTs was tabled. Members were asked for their suggestions as to how the Sub-Committee might function under the new University structure and how the ADTs could exercise their role in this. 

.2
The following suggestions were made for revisions to the Terms of Reference for the new ADTs:

(a) It might be inappropriate for the responsibilities ‘external to the School’ and those ’within the School’ to be undertaken by the same person, particularly in relation to acting as an ‘independent assessor of quality and standards in other Schools and in external validations as appropriate’. It was suggested therefore that there could be advantages in separating the roles and that there could be a smaller number of ‘super ADTs’ appointed, aligned to groups of Schools, to undertake those responsibilities external to the School .

(b) The responsibility within the School ‘to lead the development and implementation of School policy in learning, teaching and assessment in line with University strategy’ should preferably read ‘to co-ordinate the development...’.

(c) The responsibility to chair the School Learning and Teaching Committee could be a huge role, overlapping with the role of Teaching and Learning Co-ordinator in individual departments within the School, and in some Schools might not be appropriate. 

.3
The following suggestions were made for the scrutiny of programme proposals under the new University structure:

(a) Not all of the 10 ADTs should sit routinely on CSC. A minimum number should attend on any one occasion, including the ADTs with proposals from their School on the agenda plus enough other ADTs to provide an independent critique of the proposals.

(b) Annual and immediate programme changes could be approved by the Chair of CSC or by another ADT. A reciprocal arrangement between ADTs would not be advisable, however, as this might not provide sufficiently independent views. 

(c) In place of CSC meetings, programme proposals could be considered via email or other virtual means by those ADTs independent of the proposals. The ADTs would then report to Learning and Teaching Committee. Such a mechanism would require co-ordination and sufficient recording of decisions and actions to satisfy QAA Assessors. If it was felt appropriate to include student representatives and teaching support groups in the process, as on CSC, the group involved could become quite large.

(d) CSC provided a useful forum for ensuring consistent practice and discussing generic issues. 

(e) Learning and Teaching Committee had devolved its responsibility for programme approval to CSC. Without CSC it would be likely that CSC business could require discussion by LTC. 

(f) A more continuous process of programme approval would help to reduce time pressures on programme proposers.  If the frequency of CSC meetings was increased this could reduce the volume of business usually conducted at any one CSC meeting. This would hopefully result in shorter more focussed meetings where inadequate proposals could be sent back to proposers for resubmission to a later meeting, without necessarily missing the next cycle of Learning and Teaching Committee and Senate meetings. There was the danger, however, that the opportunity to submit proposals on more than one occasion might develop the attitude that inadequate proposals could be submitted, with CSC then having to identify the problems to be sorted for resubmission. 

(g) The quality of paperwork submitted to CSC should improve with the expected greater scrutiny by the ADT and dialogue with proposers within the School. With improved paperwork and perhaps an independent ADT signing off the paperwork before submission to CSC, the Sub-Committee’s role could naturally diminish.  

(h) A standard framework for Programme Regulations would be valuable, though at the present time the variation in rules within Programme Regulations across the University meant that only a limited framework could be devised. It should be reflected on whether such a wide diversity of Programme Regulations should continue or whether a broad framework should be devised within which all Programme Regulations should fit. 

.4
It was AGREED that the Sub-Committee’s comments be forwarded to the Teaching and Learning Working Group. The Working Group would then consider 1 or 2 alternatives for the future operation of CSC at its meeting in the New Year. 
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